
New Interna*onal Director 

At the start of the year, Marshall 
stepped down from the role of 
RP Interna*onal Director. 
Marshall served on the RP team 
for over eight years, and was in 
his current role as the Inter-
na*onal Director for the past 
two years. During that *me, he 
balanced pastoring a church in 
the Czech Republic, serving as 
the Interna*onal Director of RP, 
and leading a ministry he started 
in 2015 called Pastors Training 
Program (PTP). AKer months of 
prayer and seeking wise counsel, 
he feels God is calling him to 
take a step back from RP to 
focus on teaching pastors 
through PTP. 

We are so grateful for his years 
of leadership and partnership 

with RP. In addi*on to guiding 
the ministry through this past 
year of changes brought about 
by COVID (in such an effec*ve 
way that several countries saw 
their highest number of Romans 
Challenge comple*ons ever), he 
also taught conferences across 
Africa, worked alongside trans-
lators to provide the Romans 
sermon series in their na*onal 
languages, and helped bring 
clarity and organiza*on to the 
carrying out of RP.  

While he will be missed as part 
of the team, we look forward to 
seeing the ways God will 
con*nue to use the faithfulness 
of his work with RP as we grow 
and expand to new countries 
and communi*es across Africa. 

We are excited to announce that 
Carl has stepped into the role of 
Interna*onal Director. Carl, who 
is already a board member, has 
been serving with RP since 2017. 
He has traveled around Africa 
with RP on mul*ple occasions, 
e n c o u ra g i n g p a s t o rs a n d 
building rela*onships with the 
Country Facilitators. He has a 
heart to see the vision of RP 
expand to those who have a 
need for Biblical Equipping. 

Carl is grateful for the oppor-
tunity to work alongside Ken, 
Cesar, the Country Facilitators, 
and the Stateside team in the 
role of Interna*onal Director. He 
looks forward to helping the 
team members collaborate 
together to support those who 
are on the field to bring the 
ministry of RP to their country-
men. He is thankful for the 
unique and integral roles each of 
the Board Members play, and 
the insight and leadership they 
bring to RP.  

“I believe RP is poised to really 
blossom as various restric*ons 
are removed. Thank you for 
praying for us on the team!” 

- Carl
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Marshall teaching a classroom of 
PTP students. Pray for him as he 
focuses his time and energy on 

this ministry.  
To learn more, visit 

pastorstrainingprogram.com

Carl with Jallah, 2017 
We are grateful Carl has agreed 

to step into this role and that the 
transition has been smooth. 

Please pray for him as he adjusts 
to the new responsibilities.
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